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SOUTHSTREET (BUILDERS) Ltd 

South Builders 
Old Milton Road 

New Milton 
BH25 6EB 

 

Tel: (01425) 619533 
Fax: (01425) 638849 

NHBC Registered House Builder 
Member of FSB, FMB 

ASHLEY MOTOR 
REPAIRS 

Ashley Crossroads 
New Milton  BH25 5AQ 

General Servicing and Repairs 

M.O.T.s, Body Shop 

Free Estimates  01425 615989 

 

www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

The Memorial Hall at Hordle                       The Church Hall at Tiptoe 

 

Both halls 

available 

for hire. 

Up to 
170 people. 

 
 

Contact the Church Office (Ruth Lambe - 01425 626565) for details. 

 

HORDLE PHARMACY 
26 Ashley Lane, Hordle 

 

• Collection of your prescriptions from 
local surgeries and free deliveries 

• Free NHS FLU JABS for eligible people 

• Professional advice available  

01425 610594 

E-mail: hordle.pharmacy@gmail.com 

To advertise in LINK,  

please contact Ruth Lambe  

in the Church Office for details 



 

 

The Churches of  

All Saints’, Hordle and St Andrew’s, Tiptoe 
• We Worship God in Spirit and Truth 

• We Grow in Faith and Fellowship 
• We Reach out with the Gospel 

 

 Sunday services are as follows: 
9.00am Holy Communion - All Saints’, Hordle (1st Sunday of month) 
9.00am Morning Prayer - All Saints’, Hordle (3rd Sunday of month) 

10.00am - St Andrew’s, Tiptoe (Holy Communion - 2nd and 4th Sundays) 
10.30am - All Saints’, Hordle 

 

See the church website - www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 
COPY DATE for the February 2024 issue is January 15th   

All contributions please to: Christine Warren - christine@claritysound.co.uk 

 
DISCLAIMER 

Any view expressed by contributors or advertisers to LINK should not necessarily be taken to reflect the 
opinions of the Editors or the PCC and we do not hold responsibility for any of the contents. 

www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

All Saints’ Church 

Hordle Lane 

Hordle 

SO41 0FB 

St. Andrew’s Church 

Sway Road 

Tiptoe 

SO41 6FR 

Enquiries 
For all enquiries, please in the first instance contact the Church Office  

Monday to Friday 9.30am—12.00 noon   Tel: 01425 626565 
Email: church.office@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

This magazine is free … and we hope you enjoy it. 
But, if you wish to make a donation (suggested £1) that will be gratefully received or you may 

like to make a one-off payment of £10. Cheques payable to ‘Hordle PCC’. 



 

 
The New Forest’s Leading Garden Centre.  A wonderful selection of Trees, 
Shrubs, Houseplants, Garden Sundries, Tools and Furniture. 

CAMELLIA’S RESTAURANT 
Morning coffee, afternoon tea, lunches prepared fresh every day. 

EVERTON (on A337 near LYMINGTON),  LYMINGTON,  HANTS.  SO41 0JZ 
Telephone:  01590 642155    Fax:  01590 644710 

www.evertonnurseries.co.uk    E-mail:  sales@evertonnurseries.co.uk 
OPEN EVERY DAY  -  MON-SAT: 9.00-5.30   SUN: 10.30-4.30 

When replying to Advertisers, please mention “LINK” 

Please put CLEAN milk bottle 
tops in the box in the foyers of 
the Church Halls at Hordle and  
Tiptoe.  

Thank you. 

     



 

 

Welcome to the December edition of LINK 

Last month, one of my colleagues, Rev Peter Head, lead his 

last service in the parish as an ‘official’ member of the 

clergy team. He Joins Hazel Hainsworth as a recent retiree, 

with Hazel having retired from her role as a Licensed Lay 

Minister just a few weeks prior, and I want to use my 

introduction to this month’s LINK to express my gratitude 

to them both.  

They have each spent many years in our Parish leading worship and preaching 

at services, particularly at St. Andrew’s in latter years, having served several 

other churches in a similar capacity over the course of their adult lives. When 

I first arrived in post last year it was one of my great encouragements to 

benefit from their preaching and leading, which I have found to be 

theologically insightful, pastorally sensitive and very relevant to our 

congregations. They have served faithfully and very much earned their 

retirement! May God bless them both. 

As Peter retires, Rev Angie steps forward! Already an active part of the clergy 

team in the parish, Angie has offered to take a focal role at St. Andrew’s while 

we wait for a suitable candidate to replace Anne Elliot as Associate Vicar with 

responsibility for St Andrew’s. Angie has offered to take two services a month 

at St. Andrew’s and give a few hours a fortnight to provide pastoral care 

particularly for that congregation. We continue to recruit for the Associate 

Vicar role, but I am certainly grateful to Angie for providing this continuity to 

the people of St. Andrew’s, and I know that the congregants themselves have 

welcomed her with eagerness and gratitude of their own!  

The Lord always provides just what we need for each season; may we all give 

Him the glory for providing for this season of our corporate life. 

God bless, 

Phil 
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Sunday Services for December 2023 
All Saints’, Hordle 

Sunday    3rd     9.00      Holy Communion  
        10.30      All Age Christingle 
Sunday    10th    10.30    Family Worship 
Sunday    17th     9.00      Morning Prayer 
        10.30      Family Communion 
          6.00     Carol Service 
Sunday   24th     4.00      Crib Service 
        11.30   Midnight Communion 
Monday  25th   10.00      Family Christmas Service followed by HC 
Sunday   31st   10.00      Joint Communion Service 
 

St. Andrew’s, Tiptoe 

Sunday     3rd   10.00      Morning Prayer  
          4.00     Advent Service of Light  
Sunday    10th   10.00     Holy Communion  
Sunday   17th   10.00      Carol Service 
Sunday   24th   10.00     Holy Communion 
Monday  25th   10.00     Christmas Service 
Sunday   31st   10.00     Joint Communion at All Saints’ 

Sunday Services for January 2024 
All Saints’, Hordle 
Sunday     7th      9.00    Holy Communion 
        10.30    All Age Worship 
Sunday   14th   10.30    Family Worship 
Sunday   21st      9.00    Morning Prayer 
        10.30    Family Communion 
Sunday   28th   10.30    Family Worship 
 

St Andrew’s, Tiptoe  
Sunday    7th    10.00    Morning Prayer 
Sunday  14th    10.00    Holy Communion 
Sunday   21st   10.00   Morning Prayer 
Sunday   28th    10.00    Holy Communion 



 

 

LINK 

Prayer Meetings in December 
Monday    4th          11.00    Prayer meeting     Memorial Hall 
Mondays  11th, 18th   11.00        Zoom Prayer Meeting     

Little Angels    6th Dec  Party        9.30      Memorial Hall 

       9th, 16th, 23rd, 30th Jan     9.30 - 11.30 Memorial Hall 

Village Voices  -  6th, 13th, 20th Dec         7.15    Hordle Pavilion 

       3rd, 17th, 24th, 31st Jan   7.15    Hordle Pavilion 

Coffee at Potting Shed   8th Dec     10.30    Potting Shed 

       12th, 26th Jan     10.30    Redcliffe 

Rooted (Years 5 & 6) 10th Dec       5.30    Memorial Hall 

       28th Jan         5.30    Memorial Hall 

Tea @ 3     21st Dec        3.00    Memorial Hall 

       18th Jan         3.00    Memorial Hall 

Luncheon Club    7th Dec  Christmas Lunch  12.30   Memorial Hall 

         4th Jan       12.30    Memorial Hall 

Quiet Garden   18th Jan         9.50    Rodgers 

From the Registers:  Philip Andrews died in November - our sympathy is 

with his family. 

Prayer Meetings in January 

Mondays  8th, 15th, 22nd, 29th         11.00      Zoom Prayer meeting   

Happy Birthday to Chris Benson 

 as he enters his next decade this month! 

Calendar for December and January 
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Service of Light  
 

Sunday 3rd December  

  St Andrews, Tiptoe 

at 4pm 

followed by mince pies and mulled 

wine in the hall 

Fellowship and Fun 

… celebrates Christmas ! 

12th December 2.30 

Carols, songs, poems 
chosen by participants 

Tiptoe Church Hall 

Ladies 
Advent 
Brunch 

Saturday 2nd 
December 
9.30 am 

Memorial Hall, Hordle 
Speaker:  

Revd Angie Gammon 

Hordle Christmas 
Fair 

Saturday 2nd 

December 

2pm 

 

The Pavilion 

Hordle Rec, Vaggs Lane 
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   Light Party 
 
In John Chapter 8 verse 12, Jesus refers to himself as the ‘Light of the World’ 
and assures us that ‘those who follow him will never walk in darkness’.  
 
When many others celebrated that darkness on 31 October, All Saints’ offered 
the opportunity for children to celebrate the Light. On a wet and blustery day 
families joined Chloe and her team of volunteers in the Hall to enjoy 
playdough creativity (reminder to self, it’s great fun but sticks to everything!), 
decorating sparkling pebbles, munching the marshmallow, as well as making 
lighted candles out of biscuits and other fun activities. An enthusiastic chatter, 
punctuated with laughter, permeated the damp gloom enlivened by unlimited 
sweets – a great sugar rush I suspect that evening for many of our younger 
church family members - and delicious homemade cakes.  
 
Children were sent home with a comforting tract, ‘A Friend in the Dark’, which 
spoke very clearly about Jesus being the Light of the World. The event gave 
Phil the opportunity to ‘network’ with families away from the usual time 
restrictions that he may have.  
 
Thanks from our parish go to Phil and Chloe for organising this lovely event 
and to the volunteers who supported them by entertaining our guests. 

TC 

Looking back ... 
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Tear Fund Mission Sunday 

Sunday 29th October was our 

Tearfund Mission Sunday Service 

and it was a delight to welcome Dr 

Ruth Valerio, a highly influential 

environmentalist and successful 

communicator motivating us all to 

live sustainably. Her current role is 

Tearfund’s Director for Advocacy 

and Influencing. 

In case you were not able to get to 

the service, Ruth spent time telling 

us how we can help Tearfund both 

financially and  prayerfully with their 

ongoing need to respond and bring lasting change on issues that impact the 

poorest and most vulnerable globally. Within her talk and Q&A with Phil, she 

told us a little about her interest in environmental issues. 

Although in demand globally, she increasingly restricts her movements within 

the UK so as not to add further damaging carbon emissions through flights to 

countries, unless this is quite unavoidable.  

Ruth chatted to some of us over coffee about some of her books sold in aid of 

Tearfund. 

Pippa Stevenson 

When the power of love  
    overcomes the love of power,  
        the world will know peace. 

Jimi Hendrix—artist and musician 

Looking back ... 
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On  Wednesday 1st November, Village Voices sang for an hour from 2-3pm 
at Otters garden centre at the opening of their Christmas extravaganza.   

Free wine and mince pies were enjoyed by many! 

Saturday     2nd December HCA Christmas Fayre, choir will be singing about 4pm.  

Wednesday 6th December singing carols     Westmoreland Court   6pm 

Wednesday 6th December singing carols   Outside the Co-op    6.30pm 

 

Wednesday 13th December singing carols  Nursery Close      6pm 

Wednesday 13th December singing carols  Vicarage Gardens     6.30 pm 

Village Voices 

And Looking Forward … 

Village Voices will be out and about before Christmas ... 

Looking back ... 
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In the beginning God created the heavens and the earth, 

  And he called it good! 

He created the skies and the birds and the animals 

 and he called it good. 

And he created man and woman  

and he called it very good. 

A perfect harmony of mankind and Creator. 

But then we walked in the search for knowledge, 

and a sinless world became sinful  ... 

The perfect union of mankind and God shattered into pieces. 

  

Let’s skip over a few pages, over plagues and floods, over judges and giants, 
to the time of Israel and Judah, and arrive at a man called Isaiah. 

A prophet prophesying the birth of a King, a mighty warrior, of a birth of a 
child that will hold the weight of governments on his shoulders, 

of a Child called Emmanuel, Mighty God, Everlasting Father, Prince of peace. 

  

Years later, on one cold night everything changed. 

While the shepherds were watching their flocks at night  

A baby was born to shouts of Hosanna in the heavens.  

A baby born that in that instant changed history forever, 

The foretold Child, that Son of God,  

The Son of the Father sent to us, the promised King swaddled in a manger, 

The Hope of the World in flesh and blood dwelling among us.  

In the beginning ... 
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Thirty three years later, this same man rode into Jerusalem, 

a triumphant entrance,  

With shouts of Hosanna, echoing the shouts of the angels from that cold 

evening’s night.  

Remember that son of God sent to us, 

The Son of God was sent to us to dwell and to die for the sake of us,  

The sinless man hanging on a sinners’ Cross.  

‘It is finished’ he cried  

The Saviour of the World dead and finished. 

  

 

 

 

But three days later, bursting forth from the grave, leaving it empty  

The Hope of the World alive and breathing  

Death defeated forever. 

 

The story that’s never ending and true 

The God who knows you. 

 

 Today is the Day!  

Why do you want to wait? 

This Christmas time, come and experience the 
waiting, reigning King!  

  

 

Oli George 
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The Lord is my shepherd; 

I shall not want. 

The image of ‘shepherd’ is not so familiar to us 

these days, although programmes like Country 

File and This Farming Life may have made the image more vivid for us.  No 

doubt we are also aware of four-wheel drives and sheepdogs rounding up 

the sheep. 

The image of a shepherd was very familiar to David because it was when he 

was guarding his father Jesse’s sheep that he was anointed by Samuel to be 

the King who would replace Saul. It’s an image also found in Psalm 78 v.52 

‘Then he led out his people like sheep and guided them in the wilderness 

like a flock.’ 

So this picture is a familiar one to the Jewish people of the time and would 

have been equally so to Jesus from his knowledge of the Old Testament.   

But this image is not always wholesome.  In Ezekiel 34 there is a long 

prophecy against the leaders (the shepherds) of Israel. There those leaders 

are likened to shepherds who care nothing for those in their charge but have 

fed themselves and ignored the needs of the people (sheep).  Not an 

unfamiliar image for us today! 

However, in our Saviour Jesus we have a good shepherd ‘who lays down his 

life for the sheep’ (John 10 v.11). He is a shepherd who calls us by name and 

through whom we are saved, and who seeks out the one who is lost.  He is a 

shepherd who feeds his flock, who guides them and through whom we will 

not lack for knowledge of God and guidance in our daily living. 

This month Kate Pryde looks at 
verse one of this psalm ... 



 

 

Post - Coronation         LINK 

‘Tis the Season ... for extra dates in the diary!  

Here is what All Saints’ and St Andrew’s are planning for our 

Christmas services this year: 

Dec 3rd  10.30am  All Saints’    All Age Christingle 

      4.00pm  St Andrew’s Festival of Light 

Dec 17th    10.00am  St Andrew’s Carol Service 

      6.00pm  All Saints’   Carol Service 

Dec 24th      4.00pm  All Saints’  Crib Service  

    (No 10.30 service at All Saints’) 

    11.30pm  All Saints’  Midnight Communion 

Dec 25th  10.00am  All Saints’   Christmas Day Service (with Communion) 

    10.00am  St Andrew’s Christmas Day Service 

Dec 31st  10.00am  All Saints’    United Parish Communion Service 

Except as indicated on Dec 24th, all the usual Sunday morning services will take place 

at 9am, 10am and 10.30am, following the normal pattern.  

CHRISTMAS JOY  ☺ 
 
Crumbs! Is that the date already? 
How'd the time fly by so fast? 
Really, I must get a move on. 
I have many, many tasks. 
 
Some I like to do myself, 
Then others I'll "supervise". 
Maybe I should write a list 
And ensure my guests’ surprise. 
 
Surely all will turn out well 
Just like it always does? 
Our family and friends enjoy their 
Yuletide season BUZZ. 

Robin Moger 
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Hordle School remembers ... 



 

 

                   LINK  
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Thoughts from my garden  ... 
All the rain we have been having has stopped most gardening work except for 

general tidying up. There are plenty of leaves to be gathered. I put them in my 

leaf container, just a bit of netting and some posts, to rot down. I have been 

outside to-day and the robin comes to see what I am doing. He did drop down 

onto the soil the other day and helped himself to a few worms. I do not see 

him indoors now as I have to shut the door because a ginger and black 

mottled cat, which I am told will probably be female, has decided to visit us.  

She is very loving and sat on my knee out in the garden. When I went to 

answer the telephone early next morning, she was looking in the front door 

and then tried the cat flap in the back door! Our road was closed at that time, 

so she was fairly safe to roam, but it has now opened and we do not see her 

very often. 

My vet daughter has had a kestrel and a tawny owl brought into the practice. 

The owl was hit by a van and knocked out, but fortunately they were both 

released next day where they were found, having had a feed and a rest.    

What a privilege to see them so close! 

I have been walking in the Forest when we have a sunny morning -  it is a bit 

wet but very pleasant. The hawthorn trees are full of berries ready for the 

birds to feed on. Contrary to some folk-lore, I do not think it means we will 

have a cold winter, but that the conditions were right in the spring when the 

trees flowered. 

That is another year nearly over.  I do hope 2024 will be more peaceful around 

the world.  Have a wonderful Christmas and do not forget whose birthday we 

are celebrating! 

           God’s blessings to you all. 
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would like to wish you all a  

Very Happy Christmas and a  

Healthy New Year 

We thank our contributors, our advertisers, our  

distributors, our technical team … and  of course 

you, our readers … for your loyalty and 

encouragement during this year. 

LINK  

News from the bell tower ... 
 

What a year! 

Our beginners have continued to make steady progress which has enabled us 
to ring all eight bells regularly on practise nights and on Sundays. As well as 
ringing, we do have a good chat (which is good having such a nice friendly 
group). If you would like to see what we get up to, come up any Tuesday 
evening. 

On the handbell front, we have been practising 
regularly just for fun, plus the odd trip out, but in 
December, we have ten scheduled events from 1st 
to 20th - residential homes, Oakhaven and outside 
Tesco in New Milton. Here we will be playing 
Christmas carols (collecting for Oakhaven) and 
hoping that those listening will join in. We could 
do with a couple of “extras” to help with the 
singing on some of these days. Could you help? 

If you would like more information about “carol singing” and/or seeing what 
we get up to, please contact Faith or Tony on 01425 611947. 
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Trauma is a Wound to the Heart as described by Bible Society when 

introducing the recently launched Navigating Trauma resource. Susan 

Wingrave, Bible Society’s Volunteer Development Officer and Course 

Facilitator explained this resource to me recently. 

Bible Society recognises that trauma can be triggered by many differing 

events. It is not always understood or recognised by those experiencing it or 

those providing support. Any event involving loss including bereavement, job 

loss, loss of ability, loss of home are just some of the trigger incidents in a life.  

Bible Society provides residential training courses for those wishing to be a 

facilitator in their home community. There are six core sessions with additional 

sessions for events such as domestic abuse. Bible Society views Navigating 

Trauma as Domestic Mission in helping Mission Partners to engage with 

trauma sufferers. The course can then be delivered in a House Group setting. 

For more information on this subject, visit the Bible Society website and listen 

to Naomi Dunn, International Advocacy Support Officer, explain the working 

concept.  

Bible Society teams in the Middle East are bringing the Bible to life, in a very 

special way, for refugees fleeing war. Alongside food and other essentials, 

we’re offering Bible-based trauma healing to refugees, helping people of all 

ages to talk through their experience with trained facilitators. Through this 

programme, thousands of refugees are experiencing the Bible in a new way. 

Tim Cosby 

A big thank you from the Mission Committee to all those who 

donated during Mission Gift Month. 
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Shoeboxes 
The shoeboxes which were returned have been 
exceptionally full with gifts which will thrill any child 
receiving them, so a huge thank you to those who have 
been so generous. 

It was disappointing that of the 80 boxes given out only 
48 were returned which suggests there are empty 
boxes around. As I now have to pay for the boxes I would be grateful if empty 
ones could be returned so we can use them next year. 

Our collection joins those collected in Milford and I will let you know the final 
number sent from the two parishes later. 

For those who enjoy knitting, it is never too early to knit scarves and hats! 
We are very grateful to Viv Binns who knitted enough hats to go in all our 
boxes.                       Gill 

  The Lord put the man in the Garden to care for it.    

Our small meadows are vital for local wildlife.  

59 different species of plants and insects were 

recorded at St Andrew’s this year. We are so 

grateful to the Strimmers and Rakers who  

managed these areas with us.  

One afternoon, as we flagged, an “angel” with a strimmer from the River of 

Life Church completed the cut and then tidied the verges. He was heaven sent!  

Many hands really do make light work. Thank you all. 

To do this important work well, we need more volunteers. We are looking to 

recruit a team to call upon four or five times through the Autumn to strim, 

rake, and manage the brambles. Local wildlife needs our meadows. 

Eco Church Team 

Two more “Thank you’s”... 
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COP28 meets in UAE from 30.11.23 – 12.12.23 

We all feel helpless in the face of huge global issues. So, the Anglican Church is 

asking us to pray for the conference and for Archbishop Julio of Panama 

leading the Church’s delegation. We are also encouraged to write to our MP 

calling for: 

• Phasing out of fossil fuels 

• No new fossil extraction or exploration 

• Commitment to support the Loss and Damage Fund to help the 

poorest countries adapt to climate change. 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Prayer: 

God of blessings, the universe sings of your glory.  

Deepen our gratitude for all you have made and awaken in us a 
renewed commitment to care for the earth and each other.  

Inspire world leaders at COP28, with openness to listen to those 
most affected by climate change and with courage to act 

urgently and wisely, so that our common home may be healed 
and restored and all people, and generations to come, 

may delight in it. 
AMEN. 

From CAFOD Prayers for COP28               Eco Church Team 
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During the Gold rush in the west of America in the 1800s, many men went gold 

digging in the hope of making their fortune. In one area a few of these men banded 

together, deciding that working together was likely to be more profitable. They 

claimed a small valley which was likely to yield gold.  

One day a young Indian girl turned up. As there were no other women in the camp this 

was a problem as the girl was pregnant but the men did not have the heart to throw 

her out. She went into labour the next day. One of the men knew a little first aid so 

acted as midwife. A beautiful baby was born but sadly the mother died.  

The men now had a dilemma - what to do with the baby? After much discussion they 

decided to keep the baby. Soon after that they hit a rich gold seam which they 

attributed to the new member of their group, so they called the baby Lucky.  

One day, Lucky went to grab the finger of the man looking after him and put it in his 

mouth. The man was so appalled how dirty his hands were that he went straight down 

to the shop and bought some soap with which to wash. Soon the shop ran out of soap 

as all the men realised the importance of cleanliness around Lucky. They came to see 

that their clothes were filthy and not suitable to hold a child against and it was not 

long before the shop ran out of washing powder.   

One of the men made a rough box crib for Lucky to sleep in but they realised how 

crude and bare it was so they sent off to the nearest town for a new modern cot. It 

looked wonderful but it made the room in which Lucky slept appear so unkept that the 

men redecorated Lucky’s room. It didn’t stop there! Soon the whole house was spick 

and span. As time went on Lucky accompanied the men to the mine and he would be 

left outside. This area was pretty awful, so they tided it up and made a little garden.  

Sadly the area was hit by terrible storms and a flash flood coursed through the valley 

destroying just about everything. Lucky and most of the men were killed, but the story 

of how a baby changed tough mining men lived on and made folklore in that 

particular area. 

This may be a true story or a simple fable but, at this time of year, we also tell the 

story of a baby called Jesus who too was born in pretty awful surroundings and laid 

to sleep in an animal manger. A baby who has also changed the lives of many men 

and women over the last 2000 years, but the difference is that we know this story to 

be true.  

At Christmas 2022, David Moynagh used this story in a sermon. 

It surely bears repeating ... 
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Hordle W.I. meets on first Tuesdays at 2pm in the W.I. Hall, Ashley Lane, Hordle.  
Contact: Yvonne  01425 615284 

Hordle Gardening Club meets on Fridays at 7.30pm in the Pavilion, Ashley Lane, 
Hordle.  Contact: Secretary, Sue Winter, 01425 610171 

Hordle Flower Club  meets 2nd Wednesday in the month at The Pavilion, Vaggs 
Lane. 7pm for 7.30pm.  Contact: Denise Gibb 01590 642804 

Hordle Photographic Club meets on 2nd and 4th Mondays in the Church Room at 
All Saints'.  Contact:  Ian Blundell 01425 629838 

Hordle Volunteer Driver Group (previously known as Hordle Voluntary Care Group) 

provides transport for people in Tiptoe, Hordle and Everton to medical appoint-

ments when they cannot use public transport.  We can also take relatives to visit 

patients in hospital.  We would welcome enquiries from anyone who can spare a 

few hours to help us support our clients.  Please contact our Coordinator on 0345 

388 9063 for more information about volunteering, if you need transport to an ap-

pointment or you can email: hordledrivergroup@gmail.com. 

Please note that our telephone number has changed from 0845 to 0345 

Dial-A-Ride provides a door to door shopping service for people who find it difficult 
to use the bus service. Lymington on Tuesday and  New Milton on Friday.   To book 
the service ring 0845 602 4326 (local call). 

Butterflies Pre-school (term time only). 9.15-12.15 Mon and Fri; 9.15—3 Tues, Wed 
Thurs in St. Andrew’s Church Hall. Contact: Louisa Parsons  01425 615566 

SCARF Youth Club, 6.30-8.00 for children with special needs aged 11-16.  
Contact: Lucinda, 07874 221249 

Young Farmers’ Club, Tiptoe Contact:  brock.hantsyfc@gmail.com 

Tiptoe Community Coffee Morning 10 am - 11.30am on Wednesdays at Tiptoe 
Young Farmers’ Hall. 
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Jon Dowdeswell FMAAT 
 

Here to deal with all your accounting requirements! 
 

• ACCOUNTS PREPARATION 

• COMPLETION AND SUBMISSION OF SELF ASSESSMENT TAX RETURNS 

• PREPARATION OF VAT RETURNS 

• WAGES AND SALARY PREPARATION 
Brinkley, Middle Road, Tiptoe, Lymington. SO41 6FX 

Tel: (01590) 681174   Fax: (01590) 681118 
E-mail:  davisaccountants@btinternet.com 

www.davisaccountantsnewforest.co.uk 

             LINK   



 

 

www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 



 

 

31 Osborne Road New Milton BH25 6AF 

When replying to Advertisers, please mention “LINK” 
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